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f\ h \ Rosanna Street, located between Ripple Place and the Marsh Park expansion currently being

LY constructed by the Mountains Recreation and Conservation Authority, and which dead ends at the Los

Angeles River in Council District 13, is a residential street that also serves as a feeder street to the new

park. The new park will be approximately 3-acres and consist of a free play meadow, a landscaped

walking and nature trail, with health and fitness stations along the trail, an approximately 3,528 sf open-

air picnic shelter, bioswales for stormwater management purposes, restrooms and parking for 43 cars.

The park will be a wonderful new community amenity but will attract new vehicular activity. Speed

humps are an effective tool to slow down vehicular traffic and can improve the pedestrian environment

on a residential street, and are needed on Rosanna Street.

The City discontinued its speed hump program in the 2009/2010 budget as a result of funding

constraints. Mountains Recreation and Conservation Authority has offered to pay costs associated with

the preparation of a design/bid package of the speed humps to meet the City's standards.

I THEREFOREMOVE, to authorize the Department ofTransportation to accept the sum of $2,000

from Mountains Recreation and Conservation Authority for deposit into Fund No. 840/94/Balance Sheet

Account 2200 (Miscellaneous Deposits) for the preparation of a design/bid package of speed hump(s)

on Rosanna Street.
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